Ontario Energy Board P.O. Box 2319 27th Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto ON M4P 1E4 Telephone: 416- 481-1967 Facsimile: 416- 440-7656

Toll free: 1-888-632-6273

de l'Ontario C.P. 2319 27e étage 2300, rue Yonge Toronto ON M4P 1E4 Téléphone; 416- 481-1967 Télécopieur: 416- 440-7656 Numéro sans frais: 1-888-632-6273

Commission de l'énergie



BY EMAIL

February 8, 2010

Ms. Susan Frank
Vice President and Chief Regulatory Officer
Regulatory Affairs
Hydro One Networks Inc.
483 Bay Street, South Tower, 8th Floor
Toronto ON M5G 2P5

Dear Ms. Frank:

Re: Hydro One Networks' Bruce to Milton Transmission Reinforcement Section 92 Leave to Construct Application Board File No. EB-2007-0050

Hydro One Networks Inc. ("Hydro One") filed a letter with the Board dated January 5, 2010 advising the Board of developments related to the Bruce to Milton Transmission Reinforcement Project ("the project")

In its letter Hydro One indicated its progress and the status regarding approvals with respect to the *Environmental Assessment Act* and with the Niagara Escarpment Commission approval process. Hydro One also related that it anticipated filing a Section 99 expropriation application under the *Ontario Energy Board Act, 1998* in late February 2010. In closing, Hydro One stated that its revised cost estimate for the project was now \$695 million and the projected in-service date was extended to December, 2012.

We appreciate being advised of this revised cost and schedule information and would ask that Hydro One advise of any other future project changes that it deems to be material. The Board will deal with the cost consequences arising out of this project (along with the rest of its capital program) in the Hydro One Transmission Rates proceeding currently scheduled later in 2010.

Sincerely,

Original signed by

Kirsten Walli Board Secretary